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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice #2016-92 Issuing Division: Enforcement   

DATE: October 25, 2016 

TO:  ALL NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PARTIES  

FROM: KARL BENNISON, CHIEF OF ENFORCEMENT 

SUBJECT: REGISTRATION OF PLAYERS’ CLUB REPRESENTATIVE 

 

The Nevada Gaming Control Board recently reviewed and reevaluated its policy regarding the 

requirement for employees who handle players’ club information to register as gaming 

employees pursuant to NRS 463.0157. 

 

The requirement remains for an employee to register as a gaming employee for the purpose of 

handling players’ club information if the employee has access to change a PIN or password on 

an account or has the ability to add any type of points/play/rewards to an account. 

 

On the other hand, an employee can create a new account, regenerate/reprint a card or 

change basic information on an account, such as address or phone number, without being 

registered as a gaming employee.  However, if an employee performs any of the functions 

listed in the paragraph above, said employee is required to be 21 years of age and must 

register as a gaming employee.   

  

Should you have any questions, please contact Employee Registration Manager Rebecca 

Garcia at (702) 486-2210. 


